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PUBLIC NOTICE
The U.S. Department of Commerce, Economic Development Administration (EDA) is considering a request 
for Federal assistance from the Port Authority of Guam (PAG) to construct a fuel pipeline system to connect 
F1 and Golf piers at the Jose D. Leon Guerrero Commercial Port in Piti, Guam. Pursuant to the National 
Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) and the National Historic Preservation Act (NHPA), EDA is conducting an 
assessment of the potential of the proposed project to affect the environment and/or historic properties. 
Notice is hereby given that the project is proposed to be located in, or may affect, a floodplain and/or 
wetland as defined by Executive Order (EO) 11988 and/or EO 11990.

The project calls for the installation of a fuel pipeline systems consisting of three (3) 10-inch fuel pipes 
between the PAG’s F1 and Golf Piers. The project will provide connectivity between the PAG’s two piers 
to ensure that bulk fuel, jet fuel, and diesel gas distribution and delivery remains uninterrupted for the 
island of Guam in the event that either pier is impacted by natural or man-made incidents or should either 
pier be taken off line for repairs and/or rehabilitation. The project will be located along the southern part 
of Route 11 at the Port Authority of Guam owned property within the Commercial Port at Cabras Island 
(13.4613N Latitude, 144.6705E Longitude) in the village of Piti.

Project information is available for review at www.portofguam/news-announcements/public-notices or 
at the PAG Planning Division Office 2nd Floor, 1026 Cabras Highway Suite 201, Piti, Guam 96925 or by 
phone at (671) 477-5931/35.

If you have any information regarding potential impacts to historic properties or environmental resources 
including wetlands or floodplains associated with this proposed project, please provide it in writing to:

Regional Environmental Officer
Department of Commerce

Economic Development Administration
915 Second Avenue, Room 1890

Seattle, WA 98174
RDimmick@eda.gov

Comments received in the EDA Regional Office by 5:00 pm eastern on Tuesday, July 7, 2020 will be 
considered. A copy of the NEPA/NHPA decisional document will be available upon request at the above 

EDA Regional Office.
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